

## Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor

Sally Hamilton Commissioner, General Services

To:

Mayor Jim Gray

**Urban County Council Members** 

From:

Jerry Hancock, Director of Parks and Recreation

Date:

June 26, 2012

Subj:

Alltech donation to Legacy Trail

Alltech of Nicholasville, Kentucky recently donated 25 trees to be planted along the Legacy Trail.

According to Kathleen Turner, Executive Assistant to Deirdre Lyons, the trees were valued at \$1,500.00.

The Division of Parks and Recreation along with the division of Streets, Roads and Forestry, partnered to plant the 12 Southern Magnolias, 10 River Birch and 3 Bald cypress trees along the trail and in nearby park lands.

Tim Queary and Steve Austin were instrumental in accepting this kind donation from Alltech.

This memo requests acceptance of the donation by the Urban County Council.